From: Narjis Ann

Sent: Wednesday, April 22, 2020 10:58 PM

To: Godwin Chan <godwin.chan@richmondhill.ca>

Cc: Planning Richmondhill <planning@richmondhill.ca>

Subject: Application for official plan... at Oneida crescent (city file D01-19005 and D02-19023)

Mr. Chan,

Thanks for the letter and giving us opportunity to Express ourself on the development plans on
Oneida crescent.

| reside in 185 oneida Cres for the past 6 years. When we first moved in we enjoyed the green
patch next to the building where birds could be seen among the bushes. Alas! it's gone now and
instead two towers and some low level construction is almost under completion.

Since the construction started we the residents of 185 feel the danger to drive out of our
entrance since sometime there are huge trucks and cement mixing machines parked facing the
east side, whereas cars parked facing the west side cerb blocking the view and narrowing the
lane for 2 sided traffic.

The traffic load is already heavy on Redmaple rd. School traffic, plus the Go train time rush and
vehicles from atleast 400 hundred residents moving in the new buildings (20 story towers),

It will be heavy load on all the facilities name it, electrical,water and sweage, community center
and the school itself.

It's a nightmare even to consider the proposal of 4 towers of 18 to 30 story high.

In order to maintain healthy environment and safe, | strongly object to this development
proposal.

Sincerely,
Narjis Abbas

185 oneida Cres. #913



